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Recently, my oldest son was disappointed about his basketball season. He wasn’t happy with the 
season. He wasn’t happy with his team. He wasn’t happy with the coach. So, instead of going to 
Google, he came to me for advice. I can’t tell you how pleased I was to be his primary source of 
wisdom in a challenging trial. He asked, and I provided it generously.  

God does the same for us when we ask Him.  

Listen to what James said in James 1:5-8 (CSB). 

Now, if any of you lacks wisdom, he should ask God—who gives to all generously and 
ungrudgingly—and it will be given to him. But let him ask in faith without doubting. For 
the doubter is like the surging sea, driven and tossed by the wind. That person should not 
expect to receive anything from the Lord, being double-minded and unstable in all his 
ways.  

In verses 2-4, James has given some challenging words about trials. Trials we experience are to 
grow us up. They are hard, but they serve a purpose if we lean into them. But to lean into them 
requires faith. But what do you do when your faith is struggling? 

James says, “ask God for wisdom, and He will give it generously and ungrudgingly. This is 
wonderful. You see, you may view God like you view your earthly parent. This can cause some 
problems. Because if you had an abusive parent, you might be afraid to admit a struggle or ask 
for help. You, maybe, experienced shame and humiliation from them. Well, God will not do that. 
When you need the wisdom to live with faith in the face of life’s hardship, God says, “Ask away. 
I will give it over and over again. I won’t shame you. I love you. I am thankful you came to me 
instead of the world.” 

And don’t miss what James said, “ask in faith.” Why? Because the doubter is also like a person 
who stumbles from God to the world and back and forth. This is that word picture of a drunk 
person who is stumbling all over the place. But the sober person walks a straight path to where 
they hope to go. 

This is why we ask God in faith. We want to be stable in all we do.  

So here’s my challenge for you today: Ask God for wisdom in your trial or season of life. It’s 
easy to do it our way, but rarely does it work out well. So today, go to the right source for 



wisdom. And that’s God. So today, turn to God over Google, your friends, social media, or 
anything else. When we pursue wisdom from God, we will win the day.  


